Dear Mr. Boykins,

Please accept my retraction for my earlier email regarding the Juneteenth celebration. I had
emailed in haste and without full authority of the County Executive Committee. Furthermore, I
had not consulted with the Outreach Committee Chairwoman, Ophelia S. Parker. She and
Kuuleme Stephens will be the focal points for future events. Please accept my apology and good
faith wishes for future cooperation and collaboration.

Thank you again for your hospitality yesterday. It was good to meet you and participate in the
Drum Major Awards.

Respectfully,
David Eppihimer
Chairman, Pima GOP



